
 

 

Dear Families,  

As we edge further into this new term it has been reassuring to see how our students 

have quickly settled. Routines are becoming embedded and lessons proceed with pur-

pose.  

On Thursday it was a real pleasure for our staff to meet 

with so many parents of students at St John’s School. Mind-

ful of this period of national mourning this inaugural event was  more 

muted than planned, however it still provided an excellent opportunity 

to meet one another and begin to establish effective home-school part-

nerships that are crucial in ensuring educational success for our young 

people.  

The sentiment shared on Thursday, both by students and parents, is one 

that is overwhelmingly positive. It was encouraging that both parents 

and students can identify some of the early signifiers of school improve-

ment and feel that there has already been a measured impact. Apprecia-

tive of your early praise and optimism, we promise to deliver on so much 

more, as we journey to providing an educational offer that is consistently 

good and ensures that St John’s School features in the Top 5% of schools 

nationally for student progress.                Mr Colin Guyton  

Acting Headteacher 
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National Bank Holiday—19th September 2022 
As confirmed on Wednesday by CBF, St John’s 

School will, along with other Ministry of Defence 

Schools and Settings, be closed to all staff and stu-

dents. This will allow us all to pay our respects to 

Her Majesty on the occasion of her State Funeral, 

which is due to take place on Monday.  

On this sad day I wish you and your families a 

peaceful and reflective day. 

We look forward to welcoming students and staff 

back to school on Tuesday 20th September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book of Condolence  
The students and staff of St John’s sent their deep-

est and heartfelt condolences to the Royal Family 

via the online Book of Condolence set up in the 

wake of the passing of Her Majesty.  

 

 

You are able to leave your own message via:  

https://www.royal.uk/send-message-condolence  
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Sharing our School Improvement Plan 
Our staff have rallied behind a renewed moral purpose, which is to eliminate educational disadvantage 

caused by mobility. It is this moral purpose that is to guide everything we do here at St John’s School. 

To this end, we aspire to providing an educational offer that is consistently ‘Good’ and ensure that St 

John’s School ranks in the Top 5% of schools nationally for student progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Facebook Live 

Thursday 22nd September 2022 between 1500hrs — 1545hrs 
To allow me the opportunity to share and explore each school improvement priority in greater depth,  

I look forward to cordially inviting you to join my Facebook Live presentation of our School Improve-

ment Priorities. The presentation will also trial the possible role Facebook Live may have at reaching 

our parents without the need for you to physically attend school. For parents who are unable to attend 

live, a recording may be found on our Facebook Page shortly after the live event.  
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Extra Curricular Activities 
Our programme of extra curricular activities has kicked off at a canter, we had a record 51 students 

sign up and attend the first session for this years Duke of Edinburgh Award. Unfortunately this uptake 

means that this club is already full.  

 

Below is a detailed overview of the programme for Term 1. Students do not need to book, they simply 

need to turn up and attend with regularity.  

 

The late bus leaves at 1510 hrs allowing students who arrive and leave by bus to participate in our ex-

tra curricular offer.  

 

An update programme will be published for Term 2, which follows after Christmas. 
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Progress Tests 

This week students in Key Stage 3 undertook Progress Tests in English, Maths and Science. We have 

already begun unpicking the information these tests provide, and I look forward to sharing with you 

the emerging trends and the strategies that will be employed to eliminate educational disadvantage 

caused by mobility.  

There will be an opportunity for parents of students in Key Stage 3 to attend an information session on 

the dates below. During each session you will be able to collect three personalised reports, one for 

English, Maths and Science. Each report makes recommendations that will support your child in accel-

erating their progress in these three important subject areas.  

 

Progress Test—Information Session Schedule 

 

 

 

 

 

Progress Test—Exemplar Report 
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Year Day Date Time Venue 

7 Tuesday 27th September 1500—1530hrs Exam Suite 

8 Wednesday 28th September 1500—1530hrs Exam Suite 

9 Thursday 29th September 1500—1530hrs Exam Suite 



 

Uniform—the finer details 
Thank you for your support in ensuring the students are in the correct uniform when the come to 

school. Having joined the students for the whole school photos this morning, I was impressed by how 

smart and well presented they all appeared.  

 

With the students wearing their uniform with pride, I did want to take this opportunity to  share guid-

ance around some of the finer details of our uniform policy and remind you that the following items 

are not allowed for students in Key Stage 3 and 4: 

 Piercings, other than one stud in each ear. We can provide clear retainers if required as clear re-

tainers are permitted. 

 Bracelets, wristbands or any type of necklace, as these can get caught causing injury or loss 

 Coloured or neutral acrylic nails, nail gel, nail polish, artificial nails and/or false eyelashes 

 Excessive makeup  

 Coloured or patterned socks, as they should be black 

 Shoes, trainers, pumps with variation in colour or with a coloured logo. They should be all black. 

 Students should not wear headphones around the school site 

 Mobile phones should not be seen in school unless they are being used (as directed by the teach-

er) as a learning tool or to report a safeguarding concern using the QR Code. 

 Extreme hair colours that are not considered to be natural, subtle shades.  

 

For further information and additional details around school uniform at St John’s School, please visit: 

www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/information/uniform  

www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Uniform-PolicyV7.pdf 
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School Governance Committee (SGC) 

School Governance Committee (SGC) members are interested members of the community, including 
parents of children at St John’s School 

We work with the Headteacher and school staff to assist in making key decisions vital to the successful 
running of the school, contribute to decisions directly affecting the education and wellbeing of pupils, 
assist in improving standards throughout the school and monitor the school budget. 

The SGC meets once a term as a whole committee to review and discuss school business, and repre-
sent the views of parents. 

Main Roles 

Provide a strategic overview 

• focusing on the key issues of raising standards of achievement, establishing high expectations 

and promoting effective teaching and learning 

Act as a Critical Friend 

• providing the Head Teacher and Staff with support and advice using members’ knowledge and 

experience 

Ensure Accountability 

• questioning and openly discussing with the Head Teacher the school’s performance and other 

issues, whilst respecting both the professional roles of the Head Teacher and school staff and 

their responsibilities for the management of the school 

 

Are you interested in joining our SGC? 

We currently have a number of vacancies upon our School Governance, should you be interested we 

welcome a short expression of interest detailing your suitability by email to:  

Penny.Demetriou@modschools.org  

We have the following vacancies: 

• Station HQ Representative 

• Parent Representative 

• Safeguarding Sub Committee Lead 

• Pastoral Sub Committee Lead  
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Meet Ms Kim Fox  
Head of Mathematics and Computing 
 
Hello, my name is Kim Fox and I am really excited to have joined St 

John’s School as Faculty Leader of Mathematics, Business and Compu-

ting.  I am really pleased to be here and Friday marks my one-week 

anniversary on the island. 

I grew up in a relatively small village between South Yorkshire and 

Nottinghamshire; and up until last week I’d never lived anywhere else 

in England, so it can certainly be said that taking the step to move out 

here has been extremely exciting for me!  

I haven’t always been a Mathematics teacher- I worked for Wilko 

Hardware for a while around having my children. After having my two boys; James and William, who 

are 17 and 13 respectively, I decided to go to University to study Mathematics with Education, know-

ing that all I wanted to do in my career was teach Mathematics. I’m passionate about my subject and 

working with young people to help them to develop a love for it as well.   

Over the last nine years of teaching I have had various roles in pastoral and curriculum areas; most re-

cently Lead Practitioner where I was responsible for developing Teaching and Learning across STEM 

subjects as well as the development of trainee and newly qualified teachers.  

My love of Mathematics and developing teaching led me to complete the National Centre for Excel-

lence in Teaching Mathematics Mastery Specialist course where I was able to develop my teaching 

even further and train to support other schools with developing their Mathematics departments. My 

role with the NCETM was alongside my job in school and it provided me with a wealth of experience of 

other departments and helping them to improve their systems and practices. 

On a personal level, I enjoy playing netball – I am missing playing for my team back in England. I also 

enjoy riding horses and I am hoping to be able to do both hobbies again once I am settled here.  

I am incredibly excited to be here in Cyprus – the school has such a special feel to it. When friends and 

family have asked how it is going, the first thing I have said is “the students are great!” – and I really 

believe this to be the case. The students at this school are an amazing group of young people to work 

with and I feel extremely privileged to be here!   
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Year 10 Maths Exam 
On Friday 23rd September Year 10 will be sitting a foundation GCSE paper in the examination hall to 
ascertain their starting points for their GCSE course.  

While I understand that this may cause anxiety for some students, I want to reassure them that this is 
not a summative examination, it is to gain formative information about their starting points at this 
stage in their course and enable us to tailor the teaching and intervention to best suit their needs.  

I wanted to give them some notice to alleviate any stress around this and provide them with oppor-
tunity to prepare for the paper. It is a paper 1, which is non calculator. 

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to email me at  

Kimberley.fox@modschools.org and I will be happy to discuss this with you. 

 

CAT4 Testing 
Over the course of next week some students will participate in Cognitive Ability Testing often referred 

to as CAT4 tests. These tests will be for all students in Year 10  to support the school in measuring its 

progress towards the national accountability measures at GCSE. The tests will also be taken by stu-

dents in Years 8 and 9 who have recently joined us, but with little or no prior attainment data.  

For further information, please visit: www.gl-assessment.co.uk/assessments/cat4/ 

 

Health Care Plans 
We are undertaking our annual review of Student Healthcare Plans to ensure we are effectively 

meeting individual healthcare needs. You will have received a letter this week asking you to provide 

details of any medical conditions your child may have and that the school should in turn be made 

aware of. Using this information we will work alongside the school nurse to ensure that a comprehen-

sive Health Care Plan is in place.   
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Let’s be friends! 

Be sure to add us as a friend on Facebook to keep up to 

date with what is happening at St John’s School 
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Headteacher’s Surgery 
On Friday 23rd September 0900—1000hrs, parents and/or members of the BFC community are wel-

come to drop in without appointment to meet the Headteacher, Colin Guyton to discuss any ideas or 

issues concerning St John’s School.  

 

This approach draws similarities from the MP Local Constituency Surgeries you maybe familiar with in 

the UK and it is hoped that it will prove a useful opportunity to share ideas that help improve the provi-

sion we provide to the young people in our care 

Year 11 and 13 Parents Afternoon  

Monday 26th September 1430 - 1600hrs 
Parents of students in Year 11 and 13 will have already received a letter inviting them to the upcoming 

parents afternoon, which will be one of two held across this academic year. Students should be mak-

ing appointments. 

Either side of this parents afternoon, a parent meeting will take place for students attending the up-

coming Geography Residential trip. Parents are encourage to attend between 1415hrs and 1430hrs or  

between 1730-1745, where further trip details will be given.   

Next Week 

Monday 19th September 

Tuesday 20th September 
 

Thursday 22nd September 
 

Friday 23rd September  

 

Bank Holiday—HM Queen Elizabeth’s State Funeral 

Cognitive Ability Testing for students without prior attainment data 
 

Facebook Live—School Improvement Priorities 2022-23 
 

Headteachers Surgery 0900—1000 

No booking required   

Next Week 

Monday 26th September 

 
 

Friday 30th September 
 

  

 

Year 11 and 13 Parents Afternoon—1430—1700hrs 

Pupil Attitude to Self and School (PASS) Assessments 
 

SJS Coffee Morning 0800—1000 

Bookings required via SJS.enquiries@modschools.org   

Upcoming School Events 
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